
Transport Planning and Modelling Unit 
/ Transport Policy Directorate 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the modifications to your draft Plan 
Strategy.  

The Transport Planning and Modelling Unit have considered these changes and has 
concluded that the majority of our original comments and concerns within the 
Department’s response dated 20 January 2020 remain unaddressed. 

Table 1 below provides our comments on those relevant areas you have amended 
the draft Plan Strategy.  

Table 1 – TPMU comments on changes to the draft Plan Strategy. 

Reference TPMU Comments 

FC11 This change is welcomed 

MC8A 

The change is inaccurate. We request it is changed to: 

The emerging BMTP will review those measures within 
the 2015 BMTP that have not yet been implemented 
against future needs of the Metropolitan Area and will 
provide updated transport measures that DfI and its 
stakeholders will expect to deliver to 2035.   

MC49 
Colleagues in the Department’s Road Section will be 
responding to this change. 

MC51 This change is welcomed 
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We note that the Local Development Plan is being produced in the context of the 
severe impacts related to COVID-19 and the very serious threat posed by the 
climate crisis. As we look towards the future we will continue to work with your office 
to promote the integration of transportation and land-use in support of the Minister’s 
vision for a greener, cleaner recovery. 

 

Yours faithfully  

 

Planning Officer 

Transport Planning and Modelling Unit 




